
From: Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Tuesday, 20 September 2022 9:30 AM 
To: 'Greg Hall' <ghall@professionalsaustralia.org.au> 
Cc: Margaret Buchanan <mBuchanan@professionalsaustralia.org.au> 
Subject: RE: AM2016/28 
 

OFFICIAL 
 
Dear Mr Hall, 
 
I have brought your email below to the attention of the Vice President and confirm that he has 
granted the request. The directions hearing scheduled for Friday 23 September 2022 at 9:15am will 
be rescheduled to Tuesday 27 September at 9:15am. A revised Notice of Listing confirming this 
change will be issued via the matter webpage in due course. 
 
Kind regards, 
Caroline 
 
Caroline Beasley 
Associate to Vice President Hatcher 
 

 
 
T (02) 9308 1812 

E chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au  

Level 11, Terrace Tower, 80 William Street, EAST SYDNEY NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au  
 

 
 
The Fair Work Commission acknowledges that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people. We acknowledge their continuing connection to country 
and pay our respects to their Elders past, present and emerging. 
 
This email was sent from Gadigal Country. 

 
From: Greg Hall <ghall@professionalsaustralia.org.au>  
Sent: Monday, 19 September 2022 1:57 PM 
To: Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Margaret Buchanan <mBuchanan@professionalsaustralia.org.au> 
Subject: AM2016/28 
 
Good afternoon Associate,  
 
We refer to the Notice of Listing in relation to the Pharmacy Industry Award 2020 that schedules a 
directions hearing for 23 September 2022 at 9.15 am.   
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The 23rd of September is a public holiday in Victoria which is where the APESMA national office is 
based.  
 
We would be grateful if the Commission could please reschedule the directions for any time after 
that date.  
 
Regards,  
 

 

 

Greg Hall 

Legal / Industrial Officer | Professionals Australia 

(03) 9695 8891 

www.professionalsaustralia.org.au 
 
 

          
 
Professionals Australia supports the Uluru Statement from the Heart. We acknowledge the Traditional Owners of the land across 
Australia and their connection to land, sea, community and culture. 
We pay our respect to their elders past, present and emerging and extend that respect to all Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
peoples. 

 
Liability limited by a scheme approved under Professional Standards Legislation 
 
This email (including any attachments) is for the intended recipient’s use only. It contains information which 
may be confidential and/or protected by copyright. Any personal information in this email must be handled in 
accordance with the Privacy Act 1988. If you have received this email by mistake or if you no longer wish to 
receive information from Professionals Australia, please notify us as soon as possible and permanently delete 
the email. Any confidentiality is not waived or lost because this email has been sent to you by mistake. 
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